Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Parking Restrictions
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please would you kindly provide me with the following information:

1. A digital copy of your latest TRO (Traffic Regulation order). Please kindly provide this information within an excel file and any additional information explaining the data (or TRO codes) within the TRO.

2. I would also like to know the time single yellow line parking restrictions start and end for your borough. 

3. I am looking to establish the time which parking bay restrictions (such as permit holders, pay and display etc) are operational on each road within your borough, this may be found within your TRO or alternative data you may hold. 

ANSWER:  
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We estimate it will take more than 340 hours to process your request. This is calculated as follows:  
There are a large number of TRO that cover the whole City of Leicester, including stand-alone and consolidated orders (with hundreds of amendments), plus ongoing experimental and temporary orders. 
Individual TRO are currently held in a variety of formats – Word, pdf and paper versions.  To scan the paper versions would take 15 hours, with additional time needed to compile all TRO into an Excel file.   

The information you require for Questions 2 and 3 of your request is held within individual TROs.   The restrictions for these various orders are not necessarily similar, so to produce a summary would involve studying every order to extract the relevant information.  We would then need to compile the information into an Excel file .  We estimate that this would take over 325 hours.  
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may wish to refine your request by narrowing its scope to specific streets or areas within the City – we may then be able to provide the information within the prescribed time limit. We do have a duty to advise and assist you in refining your request under s16 of the Act so please don’t hesitate to contact us if you need help in refining your request.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council
Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk

Leicester, LE1 6UB

E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

